

Department of Energy

Washington, DC 20585

January 25, 2006

Mary Celeste Harris 501 Seaters Lane Unit 1410 Alexandria, Virginia 22314

Re:

District of Columbia Public Service Commission

Docket No. EO-05-01

Dear Ms. Harris:

Thank you for your letter of December 30, 2005, expressing your concerns about the U.S. Department of Energy's (DOE) order regarding operation of Mirant Corporation's Potomac River Generating Station (Plant). DOE appreciates your comments and will take your concerns into consideration as we proceed in this matter. DOE is now reviewing Mirant Corporation's compliance plan. DOE is also reviewing petitions for rehearing filed by the District of Columbia Public Service Commission, the Virginia Department of Environmental Quality, and the City of Alexandria. We will keep the public informed of our progress in this matter on the internet at http://www.electricity.doe.gov/about/dcpsc docket.cfm.

Sincerely,

Kevin Kolevar

Director, Office of Electricity Delivery

and Energy Reliability